Worship Commission Meeting Minutes – October 15, 2012
Attendance:  Fr. Scott McCawley, Steve Lisowski. Deacon Marcin, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, Charlotte Blain, George Loss, Peg Cello

Faith Sharing:  St Paul – Thru grace we have been given different gifts; we are made in Christ’s image; some don’t see their own gifts – be kind; be at peace with yourself; grace trumps all.

Minutes from September approved.

New business – Steve shared examples of banners since we need to obtain for Year of Faith.  CHRP has a banner to use as a model.  Dave M. will find out where this was obtained and the cost.  Steve will send Dave the Logo.  We think we will need one in the vestibule in Chapel.  Dave will check with Father Tom to see if he has specific recommendations as to how many and where they should be placed.  We know we want them where we have the most people.

Parish Council report- Father Tom brought in a full page ad from the Tribune placed by St. Peter and Paul about all the speakers they will have for the Year of Faith.  The Pastors in Elmhurst will talk and Father Tom will get back with a tentative plan.  There were 2 applicants for Parish Council at large membership and discernment.  Next month there will be a recommendation to Father Tom.  Possible Mission with St. Mary, Minnesota – Native American tribe where we may do ministry.

Ushers – We still need ushers for 7:30 and 5:15 Saturday.
Mass Captains – There was a meeting.  Good discussion.  Some did not like their role in dress code compliance but understand.  If they are short on EMs, they should reduce the number of cups and keep the number of hosts.  Questions were raised regarding which liturgical ministers need to take the “Protecting God’s Children” class.  Tom Kaiser will check with Father Tom.  

Liturgy Planning Request Sheet – Father Scott asked that we have a template for the different Holy Days (e.g.  Ash Wednesday) that describes number and time of Masses, # of servers and ministers, etc. since he is often asked and does not have the information.  We will try to gather that information.  We should add a standing agenda item that describes what we planned, how it went, and keep record in the minutes each month to build our record.

Lectors/EMs – They are doing better with sign – in and are writing their whole names.  Peg will call Gail to determine where she is with identification and tracking the information and getting it to the coordinators, who will need to determine the next steps and how to contact those who do not show up.

New Minister training – This occurred on October 14.  Tom, Steve, Peg and Father Scott led.  Four EMs and 2 Lectors.  High Schoolers were very enthusiastic.  For next time, this should be step by step – instructions from beginning (from when they walk in the door) to the end – a choreograph of the role.  When new books are given out, will have a meeting with the Lectors – Wednesday, November 7 at 7:00 in the Chapel.  Dave will call Gail.  Steve Hillman and Tom Kaiser will send out email.  Dave will call Gail and put articles in the bulletin and newsletter.
Year of Faith - Prayer cards are in pews – there will be extras in the Ushers Closet in Chapel and in the drawer in the Sacristy in Church.  Every other week we need to check and stock.  Father Scott’s 50 Years after Vatican II went very well and was videotaped.  Father will give to Dave to post.  Father Scott offered to do more sessions if people wanted but again is seeking what will give us the biggest bang for the buck.  We discussed:  “Did you know XYZ about the Church, our Faith, etc.”; Benediction; Evening Prayer (Liturgy of the Hours); Rosary.  We reviewed the Diocese list and discussed more about what do we want to do?  Mary Pat agreed to send out the Diocese listing of proposed activities for us to work from rather than reinventing the wheel.   We agreed to have a Taize on November 27 (was originally 28, but there is a conflict) at 7:00.  Tom and Mary Pat will take a first draft at the “Did you know…” proposed calendar.  Steve will plan to do something on Liturgy of the Hours in August 2013.
Ushers – Discussion about how long it takes to do the collection.  We need to find a way to do it better – can we use more baskets and leave them and walk away so the parishoners need to pass to next person?  Some ushers still want the basket with the poles.  Need to try to get more baskets in play – give it a try.  We do not want to lose the personal engagement though.  Several members strongly find the passing of baskets distracting to prayer, singing, and since so many are now giving electronically many do not give - recommend and urge a return to the basket with poles.  Jim will report back.

Lectors – How to improve the delivery of the readings?  This is so critical since there are no Missalettes for people to read along so clear delivery is critical.  Do we want to email with generalized observations of the readers?  E.g. “Some people were too close to the microphone; some people mispronounced certain words, etc” We want good tone in our constructive criticism to obtain improvements.  

Next Meeting is November 17, 2012 at 7:00.
